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DERRY HIGHWAY SAFETY COMMITTEE 

Minutes for November 17, 2016 
 

         
 

 

COMMITTEE MEMBER PRESENT ABSENT 

Scott Savard, Chairman X  

Walter Deyo, Co-Chair X  

Ed Garone, Derry Police  X 

Mike Gagnon, Derry Fire Dept.          X            

Jane Simard, Derry School Dept.          X  

Randall Chase  X 

Denise Christoni  X 

Tom Landers           X 

Vacant   

Alan Côté, DPW X  

David Kelley (School Dept Alt)   

George Feole (Police Alt)            

Scott Jackson ( Fire Alt)   

Mike Fowler (DPW Alt)   

 

 

A monthly meeting of the Derry Highway Safety Committee was held Thursday, November 17, 

2016 at the Derry Municipal Building Center.  Meeting was called to order at 9:00 am. 

  

Approval of Minutes 

 

Minutes from the October meeting were not voted on for approval of minutes due to the fact 

that only 2 people were in attendance from the October meeting. This action was tabled until 

the December meeting. 

Motion by Walter Deyo to table, seconded by Mike Gagnon.   

MOTION PASSED (5 – 0 )    
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OLD BUSINESS 

_____________________________ 

 

None 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Alie Janis – Drew Rd  

The Public Works Department installed a post for the Police Department to install their radar sign 

on. Police Department is conducting a study of the speeds. Results will be discussed at the 

December meeting. 

 

Elle Gallo --  Rotary 

Discussion ensued regarding the safety of students crossing the crosswalks at Danforth Circle . 

There are two crossing guards there in the morning and the afternoon. Alan Cote travels through 

that intersection at around 6:50 am each morning and has not observed any safety issue with regards 

to pedestrians crossing the intersection. The crossing guards are very effective. The committee 

agreed that the intersection works well and saw no need for further action at this time. 

 

 

 

 

 

_______________________________ 

 

OTHER BUSINESS 

________________________________ 

 

Mike Gagnon pointed out that the no parking signs had not been installed on Union Street. Alan 

Cote said he would investigate. (Upon review it was found that while the area had been marked for 

Dig Safe, the signs had not been installed. The Highway Division has since installed the signs. 

  

Motion by Walter Deyo to adjourn, seconded by Mike Gagnon 

MOTION PASSED (5 – 0) 

 

Next Meeting is Thursday – December 15, 2016 

Respectfully,  

Alan Cote  

 


